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8 September 2023 

 

Dear FVIS Community, 

You will all have read, seen and heard in the news about schools affected by Reinforced 
Autoclave Aerated Concete (RAAC). RAAC is a lightweight form of concrete. Because it is 
weaker than regular concrete, concerns have been raised about its long-term durability. The 
Department for Education (DfE) has recently changed its guidance to education settings on 
the management of RAAC to take a more precautionary approach 

Surrey County Council (SCC) has undertaken extensive desktop studies using DfE guidance 
and no RAAC has been identified at Fetcham Village Infant School (FVIS) so far. Although 
such a study is not 100% conclusive, SCC believe there is very low risk that RAAC is present 
at FVIS. However, we are considering whether any additional action is required to rule it out 
completely and we will be in contact with an update on this in the near future.  

We will always prioritise the safety of our children and staff. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me should you have any questions or concerns. 

Best wishes, 

 

 
Simon Sharp 
Headteacher 
head@fetcham.surrey.sch.uk 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Our values based education empowers individuals to be the best that they can be. 
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